ADVISORY BODY ANNUAL REPORT
Advisory Body Name: Economic Opportunity Council (EOC)

Advisory Body Meeting Time/Location: 1470 Civic Court-Concord - 6:00 PM - 8:00 PM

Chair (during the reporting period): Ajit Kaushal and Renee Zeimer

Staff Person (during the reporting period):  Nancy Sparks

Reporting Period: January 1st 2018-December 31st 2018

I. Activities (estimated response length: 1/2 page)

Describe the activities for the past year including areas of study, work, special events,
collaborations, etc.

In 2018, the Economic Opportunity Council, the governing tripartite board that oversees the Community Services Block Grant
program, held 35 committee meetings and 9 business meetings, performed 10 site visits, hosted a service provider’s roundtable,
facilitated a retreat to develop a mission statement, and attended 4 state and 1 national conference for education and information.

The bulk of the work activity occurred at committee meetings.
The Fiscal Committee reviewed CSBG program and administrative budgets monthly and weatherization budgets quarterly. They also
provided guidance for the use of additional discretionary dollars received from the State.

The Program Services Committee worked with staff to prepare RFI materials, grant-making processes and timelines. They reviewed
and scored proposals, made funding recommendations, and prepared EOC teams for annual site visits.

The Governance Committee conducted a review of the EOC By-laws. Revisions and additions were made to reflect current needs
and expectations in areas including attendance, conduct, length of service and reimbursement.

The Outreach Committee planned and organized the EOC’s annual Service Provider Roundtable. The Roundtable provides an
opportunity to network, share program information, and discuss the opportunities and challenges facing CSBG-funded clients and
organizations.

Finally, the EOC Executive Committee planned and facilitated a board retreat to create its first mission statement. So inspired by the
statement, staff shared it at a national conference later in the year.

I1. Accomplishments (estimated response length: 1/2 page)
Describe the accomplishments for the past year, particularly in reference to your work plan and
objectives.

The Economic Opportunity Council completed 100% of its work plan in 2018. Grants totaling $400,992 in
CSBG dollars were awarded to 10 non-profit agencies serving low-income populations. An additional
$104,821 from CSBG was used to fund the Community Services Bureau’s Student Intern Program. These
services were delivered from March 1, 2018 — February 28, 2019 in one or more of the high priority areas
identified in the 2018-2019 Community Action Plan. The priority areas are (1) housing and shelter (2)
job-training & employment (3) food & nutrition and (4) comprehensive health services.

The following is a sample of some of the outcomes that resulted with these highly leveraged funds.

1. Food, shelter, health care, counseling and case management was provided to 1,300 homeless youth
throughout the County.

2. Over 250,000 pounds of fresh food was distributed to thirteen organizations serving individuals, families
and children struggling with food security.

3. More than 500 individuals received comprehensive health screening services through the RotaCare
Urgent Mobile Clinic.
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I11. Attendance/Representation (estimated response length: 1/4 page)
Describe your membership in terms of seat vacancies, diversity, level of participation, and
frequency of achieving a quorum at meetings.

Although the EOC is an active and productive board, seat vacancies have hampered the functioning of
the body, particularly the board’s ability to meet. In 2018, three business meetings — January, May and
December — were canceled due to lack of a quorum. Two seats in the Private/Non-Profit Sector were
recently vacated at the end of 2018. The Public Sector District 5 seat has been vacated since 2017.

EOC members and CSB staff are working to fill current openings by publicizing openings online, using
our professional networks, reaching out to agency partners and working with elected officials and their
staff.

IV. Training/Certification (estimated response length: 1/4 page)
Describe any training that was provided or conducted, and any certifications received, either as a
requirement or done on an elective basis by members. NOTE: Please forward copies of any
training certifications to the Clerk of the Board.

As new EOC members begin their service on the board, they are required to attend a staff led CSBG orientation. In addition, new members must
complete the County Brown Act training (by video) and the AB1234 ethics training online. Subsequently, all EOC members are required to complete
these trainings annually for the Brown Act and biennially for AB1234 ethics training. As of December 2018, nine members were up-to-date in their
required trainings.

Members of the Executive Committee attended (with staff) two of the 2018 quarterly CSBG Advisory Committee (CAC) meetings sponsored by the
State Department of Community Services & Development. Five EOC members also attended the CalCAPA conference in Santa Rosa in
November. The EOC Board Secretary represented the EOC at the annual Community Action Partnership conference in Denver in August.

EOC members often attend trainings provided by other county, community, parent and corporate agencies, organizations and foundations.

V. Proposed Work Plan/Objectives for Next Year (estimated response length: 1/2 page)

Describe the advisory body's workplan, including specific objectives to be achieved in the
upcoming year.

Beginning in February through April 2019, the EOC’s workload will expand to include a
series of public hearings to inform the Community Action Plan update for 2020-21.

In March, the EOC will host Field Representative, Katie Walker, from the Department of
Community Services and Development (CSD) for a triennial onsite monitoring review.
Ms. Walker will join the EOC during its monthly business meeting where she will have
an opportunity to meet board members, hear about their work, and learn about the
needs and challenges facing the board and Contra Costa’s low-income communities.

In 2019, the EOC also plans to review its grant review procedures, work to fill the open
seats on the board, develop print materials to raise the community profile of the EOC,
participate in outreach plans for Census 2020, and play a more active role in advocating
for the needs of marginalized and low-income members of the county.
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